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Rancho Santiago CCD bond oversight committee reports activities
(Santa Ana)—The independent, citizens’ bond oversight committee for Rancho Santiago Community College District issued its annual report on activities related to the district’s general obligation bond measure.  Presented to the college district’s Board of Trustees at their April 25 meeting, committee chair Darin Woinarowicz indicated that the committee found the college district to be completely compliant with statutory requirements in expending Measure E general obligation bond revenues.

The citizens bond oversight committee is required to report at least annually on its activities to review the status of the college district facilities improvements, funded with local bond revenues.  In November 2002, nearly 65 percent of voters in the college district approved a $337 million general obligation bond measure known as Measure E.  The committee’s second report covers the period from January to December 31, 2004.  Copies of the report are available on the college district’s website at www.rsccd.org.  They may also be requested by calling the public affairs office at 714-480-7500.

In other board business, the trustees took positions on 22 legislative bills affecting community colleges.  Among them are several bills which would enable recommendations for changing the California community colleges’ funding model, especially SB 361 (Scott).  Since the existing community college funding mechanism was created in 1988, several inequities have emerged.  In particular, several districts have enrollment caps that are artificially below their historic participation rate, other districts receive far less per student than comparable districts, and high priority noncredit programs have become woefully under funded.

Over the last year, community college leaders deliberated and developed a new funding
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mechanism that is supported by major community college organizations and the Board of Governors of the California Community Colleges.  The results of those deliberations are incorporated in SB 361.

This bill does not directly increase funding to community colleges, but continues to require the annual evaluation of budgetary priorities by the governor and Legislature.  It does, however, respond to major issues identified by legislators and other policy leaders in several studies and hearings.
Santa Ana College and Santiago Canyon College are public community colleges of Rancho Santiago Community College District, which serves the residents of Anaheim Hills, Garden Grove, Irvine, Orange, Santa Ana, Tustin and Villa Park.  Both colleges provide education for academic transfer and careers, courses for personal and professional development, and customized training for business and industry.
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